HARBOR AND DOWNTOWN ACTION COMMITTEE
Notes from Third Workshop on May 10, 2008
May 14, 2008

1. About 40 people attended.
2. The Committee should look at the economics, comparing costs to benefits, so the vision makes financial sense.

3. There was support for moving structures away from the water’s edge. In particular negotiating with the GGBHTD to avoid having a “terminal” at the dock.

4. There was wide support for relocating parking away from Lot #1 for some sort of a gathering space like a plaza. The Committee should consider other parking options, including solutions that are less intense and/or less expensive than a two-level parking structure.  Consider smaller sized parking spaces and aisles, valet parking during peak hours, remote parking, perpendicular parking, etc.
5. At the end of the workshop, a participant added we could also consider parking in the hillside across Bridgeway Blvd. from Lot #3.

6. There a strong concern about the SHIP inspired Public Harbor concept.  The Committee should look at options, including a plan that encloses less of the Gabrielson Park cove, and one that works with Madden to locate the Public Harbor on the north side of Sausalito Point (the Spinnaker Restaurant spit) by converting private yacht marina berths to public berths paying a short term tie-up fee.

7. Study if the proposed single loop for circulation and drop off will be too intense, urban-like, and/or congested.

8. There was general support for a plaza at the Ferry Landing and expanding the size of Gabrielson Park, both along the Park’s cove towards the Spinnaker Restaurant and to Bridgeway Blvd.

9. There was general support for removing portions of the stone wall surrounding the Vina Del Mar park, as well as some of the plant material, in order to provide better physical and visual access between Bridgeway Blvd., the Plaza and the Bay.  There was no consensus, however, on how the area surrounding the fountain should be treated.

10. Relocating the Sausalito Yacht Club seemed to have support.

11. The idea of having some sort of a community use space had merit, but support leaned towards having a more open, perhaps even a temporary tent structure, instead of a solid or permanent structure.

12. Need more bike friendly uses and services.

13. Maybe we should mock up the proposed Public Harbor outline with floats, put Astroturf in the area proposed for expanding the park, and remove cars in the portion of Lot #1 proposed for a plaza.  Then hold a public picnic Downtown so everyone can envision in the space what the proposed elements would look and feel like.  A simpler approach would be to schedule a walking tour of the area.
14. It was requested that more visual illustrations and/or photos would be produced to better demonstrate what the proposed ideas would look like.

15. The Committee should post the sketches presented at the Workshop on the City’s website, so folks can download them and visit Downtown with the sketches in hand, in order to better visualize what is proposed.
16. A fourth workshop to present the options noted above was welcomed.

End of Notes
